

EUROPEAN COMMISSION DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR MOBILITY AND TRANSPORT

The Director-General

Brussels MOVE/HH/Ares(2022)s_3209665

Mr. Lennart PFAHLER c/o WeltN24 GmbH Axel-Springer-Str. 65 10888 Berlin GERMANY

Sent by e-mail with request for acknowledgment of receipt: ask+request-10877-2e3626d7@asktheeu.org

Subject: Your application for access to documents – GESTDEM 2022/1726

Dear Sir,

We refer to your application dated 22 March 2022 in which you make a request for access to documents, registered on 24 March 2022 under the abovementioned reference number.

You request access to documents which contain the following information:

"Any appeals by the EU commission to international partners concerning the adoption of sanctions against Russian persons and entities regarding the blockage of airspace. Any transcripts of meetings with partners and foreign states concerning the aviation policy regarding Russia. (e.g. San Marino, Albania, North Macedonia, Switzerland, Isle of Man). Any electronic communication on the same matter".

Having examined your request under the provisions of Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001 regarding public access to European Parliament, Council and Commission documents (hereinafter 'Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001'), we regret to inform you that your application cannot be granted, as the disclosure of the documents concerned is prevented by exceptions to the right of access laid down in Article 4(1)(a) of this Regulation.

Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2001 regarding public access to European Parliament, Council and Commission documents (OJ L 145, 31.5.2001, p. 43).

Such a confirmatory application should be addressed within 15 working days upon receipt of this letter to the Secretary-General of the Commission at the following address:

European Commission Secretariat-General Transparency, Document Management & Access to Documents (SG.C.1) BERL 7/076 B-1049 Bruxelles

or by email to: sg-acc-doc@ec.europa.eu.

The COVID-19 outbreak undoubtedly has an impact on the process of handling access to documents requests under Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001. Given large-scale teleworking of the Commission services, all replies, which should normally be sent via registered post, currently are sent only by e-mail. In this regard, we kindly ask you to confirm receipt of this email.

Yours faithfully,

Henrik HOLOLEI